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Request of Gary Labrum for Arbitration 

 
DOCKET NO. 24-999-07 

 
SECOND NOTICE REGARDING REQUEST 

FOR ARBITRATION 

 
ISSUED: March 7, 2024 

 On January 23, 2024, the Public Service Commission (PSC) received a request 

for arbitration from Gary Labrum related to damaged electric lines of Rocky Mountain 

Power (RMP). On January 23, 2024, the PSC issued a Notice Regarding Request for 

Arbitration, asking the parties to provide additional information and to indicate 

whether they agreed to arbitrate before the Underground Facilities Damage Dispute 

Board (“Board”). On February 12, 2024, RMP submitted correspondence to the PSC 

stating it agreed to arbitration before the Board. 

 Mr. Labrum, however, did not file anything further with the PSC to provide 

additional information about the dispute or to agree to arbitration. 

 The Board is statutorily authorized to arbitrate disputes only “upon agreement 

of the disputing parties.” Utah Code Ann. § 54-8a(13)(5). Because Mr. Labrum has 

failed to agree to arbitration and has failed to otherwise pursue this matter, the PSC 

gives notice it has not forwarded Mr. Labrum’s request for arbitration to the Board 

and does not intend to take further action in this matter. 

DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, March 7, 2024. 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#332736 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on March 7, 2024, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
delivered upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By USPS: 
 
Blue Stakes of Utah 811 
PO Box 95988 
South Jordan, UT  84095-0988 
 
By Email: 
 
Gary Labrum (glabrum66@gmail.com) 
 
Data Request Response Center (datareq@pacificorp.com, utahdockets@pacificorp.com) 
PacifiCorp 
 
Jana Saba (jana.saba@pacificorp.com) 
Tim Clark (tim.clark@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov) 
Patrick Grecu (pgrecu@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 

      
Administrative Assistant 
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